AASHTO Research Advisory Committee Value of Research Task Force
Meeting Minutes—Portland, Oregon

	Date
	July 29, 2015
	Time
	1:00-2:45 pm Pacific Time

	Co-Chairs
	Bill Stone, Missouri DOT 
Linda Taylor, Minnesota DOT
	Scribe
	Cindy Smith, Mississippi DOT

	Subject
	Value of Research Task Force Meeting –AASHTO/RAC Summer Meeting

	Attendees
	State DOT – members
Linda Taylor, Minnesota (co-chair) 
Bill Stone, Missouri (co-chair)
Cindy Smith, Mississippi (secretary) 
  Michelle Owens, Alabama
  Jason Siwula, Kentucky
Clayton Schumaker, North Dakota
  Dave Huft, South Dakota
  Soumya Dey, Washington DC

State DOT – friends 
  
 Alicia Urban (Arizona)
Jean Nehme (Arizona)
Elisha Wright-Kehner (Arkansas)
David Ly (California)
Pete Zaniewski (California)
Aziz Khan (Colorado)
Tommy Nantung (Indiana—by phone)
Brian Worrel (Iowa)
Tyson Rupnow (Louisiana)
Skip Paul (Louisiana)
Renee McHenry (Missouri)
Rick Kreider (Kansas)
Susan Barker (Kansas — by phone)
Dale Peabody (Maine)
Ken Chambers (Nevada)
  Ann Scholz (New Hampshire)
Gary Hook (Oklahoma)
Laura Wilt (Oregon)
Terry Swygert (South Carolina)
Rocio Perez (Texas)
David Stevens (Utah)
Cameron Kergaye (Utah)
Jon Peterson (Washington State)
Diane Gurtner (Wisconsin)
Don Williams (West Virginia)
Tim McDowell (Wyoming)



	Other organizations – friends 
Pat Casey, CTC & Associates 
Chris Hedges, TRB 
John Moulden,  FHWA
Brenda Thomas, University of Minnesota
Jorge Prozzi, University of Texas at Austin
Mallory Crow, University of Akron
Jim McDonnell, AASHTO
Jasmine Harris, FHWA
Alasdair Cain, OST-R




	Key Points Discussed

	No.
	Topic
	Highlights

	1
	Welcome & Roll Call
	Soumaya Dey (DCDOT) will serve as our official Region 1 member. 



	2
	Review & approve May Meeting Minutes & Action Items
	Minutes from the previous conference call on May 13, 2015, were reviewed and approved.

	3
	High Value Research Update
· 2015 HVR Solicitation Update
· Research Impacts Better – Faster - Cheaper 
· Overview 2 Brochure 
· Research Makes the Difference 
· Structures Brochure Recognition, Distribution & Raising Awareness
	High Value Research (HVR) was again collected using the RPM website, which is being maintained by funding from NCHRP project that developed the site originally.  This funding will run out shortly, so a new host and funding source needs to be found.  AASHTO can possibly host RPM.   VOR taskforce needs to provide  feedback to Chris Hedges on whether to continue hosting the  RPM website or seek other options for collecting HVR projects .  All are encouraged to promote this website and use it as a tool to monitor research performance. RPM will be used again next year for submissions.  Renee McHenry was very helpful in assisting everyone with the RPM website and HVR entries.

Bill Stone compiled the Research Impacts and Structures-themed brochures, along with Emily Wolf of LTRC.  The VOR products receive a high numbers of  hits on the SCOR/RAC website. 

CTC & Associates compiled the Research Makes the Difference brochure, which also gets many hits on the RAC website.  He offered to print copies for state DOTs; however, in later discussion, many attendees expressed the desire to receive these electronically rather than in paper form.  It was decided to distribute Research Makes a Difference and Cost –Saving techniques for Bridges and Structures brochures electronically and have DOTs request hard copies. 

Supplemental   Brochure: Michelle Owens, Ann Scholz, Dave Huft, and Pat Casey got regional input for the structures brochure write-ups.   The supplemental brochures changes each year with Structures being  highlighted in 2015, and  safety in 2014. Transportation asset management was suggested as a possible future area in light of the MAP-21 rulemaking.   We discussed have a safety brochure developed each year in addition to a supplemental brochures based on another emphasis area. 

In upcoming years, some of this work could be done using the NCHRP project that will help fund task force work.  The VOR Task force  needs to determine priority activities that should be supported through the NCHRP program.  

The discussion of use and dissemination of brochures in DOTs led to the suggestion of distributing these to AASHTO subcommittee chairs.  This could help demonstrate collaboration between committees in light of AASHTO’s upcoming committee review.   Also, someone could present to the AASHTO subcommittees in person.  

The supplemental projects (Sweet 16 “runners-up”) were discussed, but there is no easy  way to coordinate this as PIs and champions do not always get to attend TRB.  Please give feedback to Linda and Bill on this.
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7
	Research Benefit Presentations
· Utah DOT—Cameron Kergaye
· Indiana DOT—Tommy Nantung
· Kansas—Rick Kreider
· Pat Casey—Marketing Survey

 







Marketing the Value of Research Working Group
· Solicit for Working Group Chair
· Marketing Survey—Pat Casey

Performance Measure & Quantifying the Value of Research Working Group
· Soliciting for Working Group Chair
· Status Update  
· Southeast Transportation Consortium (STC) – Don Williams
· Florida - Darryll Dockstader
· MnDOT Benefit Quantification Project – Hafiz Munir/Linda Taylor







Conduct of Research meeting 7/29/15










	The 3 state presentations illustrated various ways to calculate benefit/cost ratios, as well as detailed examples of projects and their B/C calculations.  The presentations will be posted on the website.

Pat Casey gave a presentation on the marketing survey designed by Bill and Linda and sent through the RAC listserv.  This showed various ways we reach our stakeholders, what works, and plans for improvement.  Websites, conference presentations, tech briefs, and newsletters are the the most common ways of marketing research.  Annual reports, YouTube videos,and  tech briefs are done by some states and planned by others.  This presentation will also be posted on the SCOR/RAC website. 


If you are interested in chairing the Marketing the Value of Research working group, please contact  Bill or Linda.


Jason Siwula, Kentucky DOT,  volunteered to chair the Performance Measure & Quantifying the Value of Research Working Group.  If you are interested in volunteering for this work group, please contact Bill or Linda.

[bookmark: _GoBack]STC (Donny)—RFP was posted and received 6 responses. The RFP is on posted LTRC’s website. The project will develop a report card and guidebook, as well as detailed examples, for quantifying research project benefits.  Selection of the contractor will be done by the end of 2015, and the project length is two years.
FDOT was not present to give an update.
MnDOT (Linda)—MnDOT has hired a consultant to:
1. Develop a benefit quantification guide, 
2. Calculate benefits for 8-10 research projects  in four areas:  traffic/safety, bridge/structures, maintenance/operations, materials/construction, 
3. Develop benefit tool and provide training to staff. 
MnDOT has found that quantify benefits for traffic safety related projects is fairly straightforward.  They have also found that it is difficult to calculate benefit on back end of a project without needed data.  MnDOT is building the need for this data into the research program.  The project will yield an analysis tool with samples.   The Conduct of Research Committee (CoR) had a breakfast meeting on July 29.  VoR is working with CoR to see if we want to have lectern or additional poster sessions at the TRB Annual Meeting in 2016.  They would like to focus on projects, innovations worth deploying or Every Day Counts—please give feedback by 10/1/15.  




	Action Items

	No.
	Action Item
	Owner
	Target Date

	1
	Next conference call is September 9 (see time/time zones below)
	 All
	9/9/2015

	2
	Give feedback on supplemental projects , additional poster and/or lectern sessions for 2016 Annual Meeting to Bill and Linda
	 All
	10/1/2015

	3
	Distribute electronic copies of the High Value Research and Cost- Saving Techniques for Bridges & Structures to AASHTO sub-committees. 
	Bill 
	9/9/2015

	4
	Conduct of Research is interested in sponsor a lecture or poster session at the TRB Annual meeting.  Send ideas for a possible lectern or poster session on innovations worth deploying or Every Day Counts to Linda. 
	Linda 
	9/9/2015

	5
	VOR Taskforce is seeking a chair for the Marketing the Value of Research working group, if interested contact Bill, Linda or Cindy. 
	Bill, Linda, Cindy
	9/9/2015 

	6
	Determine VOR support activities to cover under NCHRP project 
	Bill/Linda 
	9/30/2015



2015 Value of Research Meeting Schedule Conference Calls: Second Wednesday of Alternating Months 9-10 PST, 10-11 MST, 11-12 CST, 12-1 EST

· Sept. 9th
· Nov. 18th (Holiday conflict so moved to alternate week)

